
 

 

Governors’ Impact Report – 2024 

The Governors of St Alfege with St Peter’s School have continued with their responsibilities: 

• To work with the school to ensure that children are safe at all times, that they are learning 

effectively and making appropriate progress, that the school is financially efficient and that 

planning for the future is well thought-out. 

Governors have been kept informed of the school’s plans and have oversight of key priorities, 

including: 

• Overview of all Safeguarding procedures, (including training for staff and Governors) 

• The mental health and well-being of staff 

• Health and safety provisions 

• Additional support for disadvantaged children and children with SEND 

• Overview of the School Development Plan. Curriculum, Learning and Achievement  

The Governors’ role is to support and challenge, including reviewing and agreeing the budget. This is 

proving more of a challenge as the amount the school is given does not match the increased 

outgoings that all schools are facing. However, spending is monitored to ensure value for money. 

Governors visit the school on a regular basis, to help with reading, assist at lunchtimes, lead 

assemblies and observe lessons. 

Governors also work with the local church community and are aware of the economic crisis and the 

effect it has on our pupils. The school runs a foodbank with the help of a Foundation Governor. Gifts 

of food and donations via the church have been regular and significant.  

Governors continue to support the Headteacher and staff to ensure their well-being. 

The school continues to be a haven of learning, where every child matters and is cherished. We were 

delighted that the school was judged as Good at the most recent Ofsted inspection, with many 

features of the school highlighted as excellent. Our children are making progress in all year groups 

and all abilities. The school embraces children from all faiths and none but the ethos of the school is 

based on Christian values with prayer at its heart. 

The Headteacher and all staff are to be congratulated for their commitment and hard work in 

dealing with the constant demands arising from external issues. They have always put the needs of 

the children first. Governors give heartfelt thanks to our incredible leadership team, teachers and 

support staff who ensure that our pupils can be the best that they can be. 

Dr Irene Bishop CBE        Chair of Governors 


